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Dear Parents / Carers, 

 

Students have worked incredibly hard for their exams. Results 

day is Thursday 25th August 2022, 9.30—11.30am. Year 11 and 

Post 16 Students can come into school to collect results from 

Hickman House—The Education Impact Academy Trust 

Bungalow.  

 

Over the Summer holiday we have more extensive building 

works on the school. New perimeter fencing, refurbishment of 

the front entrance, student toilets and new build enters its final 

stages of completion for late November 2022. Phase 1 of 

refurbishment to the old Sixth form building commences with 

new wet rooms and refurbished classrooms.  

 

The Department for Education, Local Authority and Regional 

School commissioner has agreed our plans to start 

refurbishments at the Osborne site for future Post 16 Provision. 

Handover is anticipated for summer term 2023.  

Our students completed a Common Wealth Games Civic 

History project through BEP and were invited to the awards for 

a special screening of their video at the REP in Birmingham. 

One very talented year 7 student performed his musical 

prowess at the Symphony hall. A great achievement! Enjoy the 

Birmingham Common Wealth Games over the summer and 

have a fabulous break.  
 

Chris Wilson  Executive Head Teacher  

Dates: 

 

Summer Term 

Break up: 

Thursday 21st July at 

1.30pm  

 

Return to School: 

(Yr 8—Yr14) 

Thursday 8th 

September 2022 

 

Training days: 

 

Monday 5th 

September 2022 

Tuesday 6th 

September 2022 

 

Transition Day for 

new Year 7 

Students: 

Wednesday 7th  

September 2022 

 



 

 

Queensbury School 

On Wednesday the 29th June the school 

held it's annual prom at Hollyfields for 

Year 11 and sixth form students. The       

students 

looked fabulous 

in their outfits and enjoyed dancing to 

the music played by C C the DJ.  A big 

thank you to all the staff who gave up 

their free time to help supervise the prom.  



 

Donation of Easter eggs - Asda, Minworth 

A heartfelt thanks for your donation of Easter eggs, we cannot thank you enough.  

This added a special touch to our Easter celebrations and your support has been 

tremendous.  

 

Raffle winners 

 

 

 



 

All of Key Stage 5 students participated in the  

‘Every Choice Counts’ Road Safety presentation.  

West Midlands Fire Service Road Casualty Reduction 

Team  provide valuable road safety education to 

young drivers and passengers across the West         

Midlands, our aim is not only to  reduce the number of 

people killed or seriously injured in road traffic collisions 

across the West Midlands but also empower young 

drivers and passengers (16-24 years old) to make good 

choices whilst on the move.   

The “Every Choice Counts” presentation allows 

students to understand and experience how 

their attitudes and behaviours can have an 

impact on themselves, those inside a vehicle 

and other road users i.e. pedestrians or cyclists, 

this Interactive experience provides young  

people with an opportunity to learn how to 

become a responsible driver and/or passenger 

in a safe environment. 

"We recognise that many young drivers 

are new to the road, therefore making 

them more vulnerable than experienced 

drivers, it is vital we increase their    

awareness and understanding of the 

risks.   

We know from evidence-led data that 

young drivers and passengers are killed or 

seriously injured on the roads because of 

the following behaviours, these are 

known as the Fatal Five: 

 

• Not wearing a seatbelt 

• Speeding 

• Drink/Drug-driving 

• Using a mobile phone whilst      

driving 

• Careless driving 

 Some students and staff took on a beer & 

drug goggle challenge!! 

Adrian Spencer, Watch Commander.  

“West Midlands Fire Service Road Casualty  

Reduction Team". 

In addition to these behaviours, young 

drivers may also encounter peer       

pressure from their friends (passengers)    

inside the vehicle, we therefore develop 

their effective coping strategies for these 

risky situations through the use of        

role-play, to ensure they feel confident 

to challenge their friends behaviours." 



9E went on their end of year trip to West Midlands Safari Park on 

1st July.  All the students had a fabulous time interacting with the       

animals and pushing their comfort levels by going on rides they 

would never go on. 

 
All the pupils behaved appropriately, respectfully and did the school 
proud. 



 

On Thursday 30th June 2022 students from 9V had the opportunity to visit 

The Perry Barr Regeneration Project.  

Students had a fantastic morning and gained a lot of insight into the   

building project and how Willmott Dixon run. 

 

 

Thank you to 

Andy for driving 

the minibus and 

organising! 

 

 

For a final goodbye, Year 11 went to tree top mini golf in the Bullring and 

then for some food.  

 

Students had a great time learning how to putt and compete with each 

other. It was an interesting learning 

experience for them to work as 

groups and individuals.  
 

We had a great day out, travelling 

on public transport and utilising our 

money handling skills. 

 





 





 

On Thursday 7th July 2022 student's who were the overall 

winners in ‘Go 4 Green’ the Behaviour/Rewards scheme 

won a trip to the ‘Monkey Forest’.  Students had a fantastic 

day there and enjoyed the experience of seeing the  

different Monkeys. 

 

Thank you to Stewart for driving the minibus! 



 



 

This term 3D have been learning about mountains. We looked at how 

mountains are made and features of mountains. We located mountain 

ranges around the world and learnt about the tallest mountains and 

where to find them. At the end of the topic, we made models of     

mountains from clay. Once the mountains were dry the students painted 

them and also painted a background scenery.  

The students had a great time! 

STEM, wind and work experience. 

Dear Parents and Carers  

Friday 18th February was our annual STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering & 

Mathematics) day. STEM is extremely important and a massive growth area for jobs 

and careers, especially locally.   

Our plan was to have Fly2Help airport in school but 

high winds on the day grounded them! We hope to 

welcome them to school soon to show our students 

all the airport jobs available. A little wind never 

blows Queensbury off course and Ms Wilkinson 

stepped in to save the day.  

Ms Wilkinson brought some of her animals in to 

school so students (and staff) could find out more about animal    

classifications.  



 This is helpful to all students and their studies as they got to see a dog called Lulu 

which is a mammal, a bearded dragon called Spike which is a reptile and a chicken 

called Sarah which is a bird. If they wanted to, students could handle or cuddle the 

animals.   

Design Technology ran  ‘Protect the Egg’ experiments where students were given 

some basic materials and a fresh egg. They had to use what they 

had to protect the egg when it was thrown off the school roof. You 

know I said earlier someone cancelled their visit 

due to high winds - well our Senior Site Manager, 

Mr Barr, still got onto the roof to launch the eggs! 

Lastly, nine employees joined us online to talk about their careers in 

STEM. These informative talks and Q&A sessions came from       

multinational household names through to an individual who start-

ed and runs their own landscape gardening business. A big thank you to Paul @   

British Gypsum, Pieta @ Drakon    Heritage, Marie @Willmott Dixon, Nicki @ Blue 

Daisy, Kerrie @ HS2, Georgia @   Danny Sullivan Group, Jennifer @ McDonalds, Mark 

@ Mindful Chef and Beth and Holly @ Avanti Trains for giving up their time to      

prepare and deliver great presentations. 

Work experience - as employers and employees start to return to the workplace, we 

are hoping our students will be able to go out on work experience. As a school we 

have   access to some external places and we hope to create further 

opportunities in school. This term we have  students completing 

work experience with HS2 (see photo), Erdington Foodbank @ 

Tesco (see photo) and Morgan PLC! However, we 

could always do with more placements. If you or 

someone you know could take a student (your 

own child or another) on work experience, then please contact me 

at school so I can make the arrangements. My contact email     

address is a.mitchell@queensbury.eiat.org.uk 

  

Key information 

Year 10 and 13 parents/careers - please research and visit possible destinations prior to 

submitting your SENAR Preference Forms in the next academic year. 

If you or someone you know can offer us a work experience place - please contact me. 





















GENERAL INFORMATION 
PLEASE NOTE  

 

 School Gates for the bus drop 

off at the Sixth Form Gate open 

at 8.30am.  

Gates open at Front of school 

for 8.45am for the independent 

students / parent drop off    

staggering arrivals due to 

COVID 19 Pandemic  

………………. 

Student departure  

KS3—3.05pm  

KS4—3pm  

KS5—2.55pm  

  "Magic Breakfast"   

 

"Breakfast in the Classroom 

We have re-joined the 

National School Breakfast 

Programme alongside 

Fareshare-go.  

 

This means students will be 

offered a breakfast of bagels, 

toast or pastries in class every 

morning free of charge" 

http://www.queensburysch.com 

PLEASE NOTE - There is NO Staff       

supervision in School before 8.15am.  

Students must not be in School         

unaccompanied before this time. 

………………. 

Also, if your child is being collected 

by a different family member/friend 

please notify Reception.  

Without prior permission we are       

unable to let your child off school       

premises until we have contacted 

you.  




